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CORRESPONDENCE 

Kingston, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow : 

Enclosed please find $2.00 for the renewal of 

my Highway and 50c of this for the supplemen- 

tary fund. 

I always enjoyed reading the Highway so 

much, but the last two years my eyesight has 

jailed so much I cannot read at all, but my 

daughter reads it to me. 

I was very much grieved at the loss of my 

sight, but now I am thankful to be able to see 

to get around as 1 am getting well advanced in 

years. 
Your sister in Christ, 

MRS. A. P. SHAMPIER 

New Burg Jct. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Am sending two dollars ($2) to renew my 

Highway, what is over for the fund. Am in my 

home now, have been here since May. My sister 

and her daughter are with me. We are all quite 

happy. 1 cannot get out much; but enjoy 

the radio. We hear sermons from Fredericton 

every morning. We often hear Mr. Trafton and 

Mr. Dunlop. Remember me to Mrs. Dow. Trust 

you will get to Brighton this summer. 

MRS. EMMA DOWNEY 

Marysville, N. B. 

Dear Highway Readers: 

I wonder if I may be permitted to again place 

before you the needs of our mission work. Our 

treasurer and different members of the Board 

write concerning the need. 1 wonder do we just 

take it for granted that the Officers of the Board 

are expected to do this so often and not fully 

realize how urgent the need is. 

In sending new workers to the field we are 

discovering that the cost is much more than we 

had at first believed it would be. We have asked 

for “donations” and as yet very little has been 

offered. 

We must not allow our treasury to become 

aepleted but that is what will happen it we 

fail to take this matter to heart. 

It seems comparatively easy to raise money at 

our Camp Meetings. I think the reason is that 

we are all there together and feel that if each 

one in so large a crowd will do a little it will 

amount to a worthwhile sum when it is all taken 

together. Cannot we feel that way about replen- 

ishing the treasury right now. If two people can 

give fifty dollars that will add one hundred to 

the treasury. If four can give twenty-five each 

that will make another hundred. If ten can send 

in ten dollars each we will have another hundred, 

etc. So if we take this matter seriously right 

now and each cne make it our business to send 

an amount, be it little or much, to Rev. L. I. 

Sabine, Woodstock, N. B., we can go on with 

our missionary program and have reasons to 

praise God for success. 

Let us LIFT this part of our work with a 

general response. Send in your offering at once 

—One hundred dollars, fifty, twenty-five, twen- 

‘ty, fifteen, ten, five, two, one. Let's put at least 

one thousand dollars in our treasury between 

now and March 25th. 
Yours in His service, 

REV. F. A. DUNLOP, 
President. 

Devon, N. B. 

Dear Highway Readers: 

We wish to acknowledge through your paper 

the kindness of the people of the Fredericton R. 

B. Church, through the past years. They have 

remembered us over and over with clothing, bed- 

ding, and money as well as provisicns and toys 

for the children at the Xmas season. We do not 

know hpw to express our thanks to these dear 

friends for their kindness and generosity. 

The Marysville R. B. Church also helped at 

times. May God's richest blessing rest upon and 

be with them and theirs through the years is the 

sincere wish of 
MORLEY and GRACE, MITCHELL 

AND FAMILY 

Canterbury, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

I am enclosing two dollars for the renewal of 

my Highway. The little paper has been coming 

to our home for forty years or more and don’t 

know how we could get along without it now. 

Yours in Christian love, 

MRS. ANNIE CUMMINGS 

Dear Friends: 

Your numerous cards and letters, expressing 

sympathy and assurance of prayers, during the 

past two months, have been greatly appreciated. 

I regret that I could not acknowledge them all. 

Your kindly thought inspired renewed cour- 

age, when it was especially needed. After several 

months of soreness it became necessary to suf- 

fer the amputation of a gangrenous toe, (a small 

member to cause so much trouble). 

I am very thankful to be about the house 

again, even though my foot keeps painful. 

May the Lord bless you all in spirit, soul and 

body. 

In His love, 

I. M. KIERSTEAD 

Perth, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed please find renewal for the Highway, 

of which I enjoy reading so much. It has become 

a source of strength to me. I am so glad Jesus 

saves and sanctifies me gives me victory in try- 

ing times; He is my joy and my strength. I 

would say with the Psalmist, I will bless the 

Lord at all times, His praise shall continually be 

in my mouth. Praise His precious name forever. 

Your Brother in Christ, 

HUBERT O. McGEORGE 

Port Maitland, N. S. 

Dear Highway: 
Our church at Port Maitland conducted a re- 

vival campaign from Feb. 3-24 and concluded 

with a Quarterly from Feb. 25-28. 

The week night services were fairly well at- 

tended and the Sunday services were largely 

attended. The finances came quite easily. The 

weather was ideal throughout the meeting The 

people were much in prayer. The presence and 

power of God brought blessing on His children 

and conviction on the unsaved. There must have 

been twenty or more at the altar for pardon, re- 

clamation, or sanctification, and many were hap- 

py finders. It sounded good to hear the new tes- 

timonies at the prayer service. We didn’t see all 

we desired, but we do thank God for the way 

He did visit us. 
Rev. F. A. Watson was our evangelist and 

song leader. He sang special selections too. The 

people of Sandford, Yarmouth and Port Mait- 

land helped in the way of duets and solos. Broth- 

er Watson came to us in the fullness of the bless- 
ing. He searched out sin and depravity and 

showed clearly the need of pardon and holiness. 

I enjoyed his spirit-filled messages and his sweet 

fellowship. This pastor and people shall not soon 

forget the ministry of God’s servant, Rev. F. A. 
Watson. Pray that the good work shall continue 

in this place. 
Yours in Him, 19) 

G. A. ROGERS 

Dear Friends: Amherst, N. S. 

If all things work out as now planned, in 

connection with our leaving, then this will be 

my last opportunity to visit you through the 

Highway e’er we embark for the distant har- 

vest field. 
I am very glad I do not have to say a fare- 

well that holds no prospect of meeting you 

again. For, because of what Jesus has done, in 

reconciling us to God, I therefore look for- 

ward with great joy to the “home coming 

week,” and the marriage supper of the Lamb, 

where those who are truly qualified will de- 

light in the supreme joy of pleasing Him, 

having attained unto the prize of His high 

calling. 

Because of the many who are making var- 
ious contributions to help supply the needs of 

your Missionaries, I take this privilege, so as 
to reach, if possible, every one; it is just the 

old fashioned thank you very much, and may 

God richly bless you for doing that with which 

He is well pleased: Heb. 13:16. 
If you will just turn to Acts 20:24-32, also 

2 Peter 1:10, and read these passages; friends, 

let us keep on the firing line, with the glory 

of God upon our souls and at any cost let us 

follow Christ all the way. 

Yours in Him, 

CHARLIE D. SANDERS 

Amherst, N. S. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Time has been swiftly passing by and now 

it is with mixed feelings of sadness and joyful 

anticipation that I await the unfolding of the 

next few steps of the way. “Hitherto hath the 
Lord “leads” 

wavs I know that He shall continue to direct 

my paths. He sweetly assures that He shall 

go with us all the way. 
Many of the numerous needs connected 

with our trip and work have been wonderfully 

supplied—and we are trusting Him for the 

rest. Surely there are blessings in store for 

those who have given in response to the 
promptings of the Spirit when the needs were 

put before you. When the gifts arrive, or 

when we hear of some that have been given 
to be received by us later, tears well up in our 

eyes knowing the sacrifices you dear friends 

are making. But then, you are simply bring- 

ing all the tithes and offerings into the store- 

house to prove God, and why should I be- 

grudge you His blessing? May it indeed be so 
abundant that there will not be room enough 

to receive it. To each we wish to say a hearty 

“Thank you and God bless you!” 

acknowledging Him in all my 

To the many who will find it impossible to 

attend the farewell service and bid us God 
speed in person as we set sail for Sunny South 
Africa, we want to say “Fare ye well” and 

“God be with you till we meet again.” Should 

that never be on this side of the veil—God 
grant it may be in the air on our way to the 
“marriage supper of the Lamb.” 
Our African address: Hartland P. O., via 

Paulpietersburg, Natal, South Afirca. 

Yours for souls, 

GRACE M. SANDERS 

Who, then, is unconquering? He whom the 
inevitable cannot overcome. 


